| 2019--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WL |

JANUARY TOWN BOARD MEETING
January 21, 2019

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Monday, January 21, 2019 at 6:00 pm at the
Sherwood Town Hall. Supervisor I, Kenneth Schwanebeck, Supervisor II, Curtis Anding, Clerk Alene
Jacobson & Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck were present. Chairman Andrew Cegielski was absent because
he is vacationing in Miami, Florida for the winter. Grader patrol operator Travis Kumm was also present.
There we no other electors present. (This meeting was postponed from January 8, 2019 because Kenneth
Schwanebeck could not get this day off from work and we need 2/3 majority votes to pass any legislation if
necessary) This notice was published in the Pittsville Record and posted within our township at the town

- hall, Roadhouse Bar & Grill, and at the substation on County Road W. The postponements were also posted
within the township. The agenda as follows: call to order, approval of minutes by Town Board, Treasurer’s
report, Town Correspondence, Reports from town officers, public comments, Specific matters for
discussion and possible action in open session—-ATV/UTV road updates, township roads updates, modify
Lynn-Sherwood Maintenance agreement, brush cutting, approve 2019 assessors contract, updates on 2018-
2019 tax collection, pay bills, set town board meeting for February 2019 and adjournment.

Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Minutes of the previous meeting were read. One correction—eliminate brush cutting from Sandhill Avenue.
After this correction was made, a motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Curtis to approve the minutes.
Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Peggi gave the treasurer’s report. We have on hand $165,845.45 in our
checking account as of December 31, 2019. This dollar amount also includes property taxes that need to be
paid this month.

CORRESPONDENCE: Received a Christmas card from Quik Print. Clerk"
received confirmation from the Commissioner of Public Lands allowing the township to
make an extra principal payment to them for the loan we have for Badger Avenue North.
This extra payment will help us repay all the debt we owe the State in 2020.

ATV/UTV: All County roads are officially open in Clark County for ATV/UTV
travel. )

LYNN-SHERWOOD AGREEMENT: The townships will modify this
agreement when Chairman Andy Cegielski comes back from his winter vacation.

CHIMNEY ROCK APPRAISALS: After reading the assessor’s contract, a
motion was made by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Curtis Anding to hire Mark Garlick
as our assessor in 2019 at the present rate of $4100 per year. Motion carried by 2/3
majority. Three payments will be made to him again this year.

UPDATES OF TAX COLLECTIONS: Peggi had a few abnormalities, but she
said everything went fine. Can’t wait until it’s over.

PAY BILLS: Board approved checks # 3907 through #3934. Our next town
board meeting will be Monday, February 11, 2019 at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Town
Hall. A motion by Ken, seconded by Curtis to adjourn. Motion carried by 2/3 majority.
Meeting adjourned. (6:50 pm) *note: Travis Kumm left the town hall after this meeting.
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